A Board Retreat of the School District of Marathon City Board of Education was held on Saturday, January 6, 2024 in the Conference Room at MAES/MVA. The meeting was called to order at 7:38 AM by President Jodi DeBroux. She led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Present were board members Klumpyan, Seubert, Vesely, DeBroux, Knoeck, and administrative staff Rick Parks, Dave Beranek, Connor Ellenbecker, and Max Wienke.

Written notice of the meeting was posted and sent to the news media on Wednesday, January 3, 2024.

Open Enrollment space limit considerations for 2024-25 and current communicated concerns were discussed.

A discussion was held regarding access changes and safety procedure concerns with the Wellness Center. Mr. Parks was given the task to draft options to share with the board for future consideration.

The Board reviewed and discussed results from the 2022-23 employee exit surveys.

School calendar options and considerations for the 2024-25 school year were discussed and a proposed calendar will be brought to the January regular board meeting.

The board held a discussion regarding scope and sequence questions pertaining to curriculum. Specific questions regarding reviewing our programming to include transitioning into high school and providing options for improvement in the Math and English areas were discussed.

Motion by Vesely, 2nd by Knoeck to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:02 AM.

Beth Seubert, Clerk